TOWNSHIP OF RESERVE REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING July 9, 2018

The meeting was called to order on July 9, 2018 at 7:00 pm by the President of the Board, Ron Neurohr.

<u>ROLL CALL -</u> Indicated Commissioners Ron Neurohr, Gary Killmeyer, John Kaib, Dan Giebel and Sharon Sweeney were present. Manager Donna Kaib was present. Township Solicitor Harlon Stone and Engineer Gordon Taylor were present.

<u>EXECUTIVE SESSION</u> — Commissioner Neurohr reported the Board of Commissioners held an executive session tonight at 6:00 pm., wherein the following topics were discussed: employment and personnel matters, contracts and policies, actual and ongoing litigation as well as potential litigation and identifiable complaints.

<u>APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA</u> — Commissioner Killmeyer made the motion to approve the Approval of Consent Agenda as submitted, with a second by Commissioner Kaib. All in favor.

RESOLUTIONS TO BE ADOPTED - Commissioner Kaib made the motion to approve Resolution 700-18, 5 Year snow Agreement with PennDot, with a second by Commissioner Giebel. All in favor.

ORDINANCES TO BE INTRODUCED- None

ORDINANCES TO BE ENACTED - None

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

COMMISSIONER SWEENEY – Announced the upgrade of the Township website.

COMMISSIONER KILLMEYER – Reported activity on Melvina/Cronemeyer with Engineer Taylor to speak more about the problem.

COMMISSIONER KAIB – No Report

COMMISSIONER GIEBEL- No Report

COMMISSIONER NEUROHR – Read the Police and Fire report.

MANAGER'S REPORT —. Donna thanked the fire department for all the help down in the Spring Garden area that flooded. Donna announced that the Board will be signing a contract on July 19, 2018 for the funding of the Pittview Landslide. She also reminded the Board that there will be an informative meeting on July 23, 2018 at 6 pm in the Mt. Troy Ballroom to inform all residents about the Pittview Landslide. Residents of that area were all sent a letter inviting them to attend.

SOLICITOR'S REPORT – No Report

ENGINEER'S REPORT -

- 1. Allen Drive Project-The Allen Drive project is now complete.
- 2. Paving schedule for the township has not been finalized.
- 3. CITF grant for new sewage project is now in progress.
- 4. On Monday, July 9, 2018 a camera was sent through the storm line to understand why there was flooding across the yards on Melvina/Cronemeyer. Gordon recommended that the properties be regraded and install a French drain up to the catch basin on Melvina.

GIRTYS RUN REPORT – No Report

COMMUNICATIONS AND RECOGNITIONS - No Report

OLD BUSINESS - No Report

NEW BUSINESS -No Report

PUBLIC COMMENTS -

David Fischer, 215 Karen Dr.-Wants to receive any documentation from the township that the pipes and catch basin on his property belongs to him or the township. He believes that the grate was removed on his property by the Township. We again told him that the Township did not remove the grate on July 6, 2018. Solicitor Stone stepped in and told Mr. Fischer that this would not be discussed at the public meeting since the lawyers were handling this case.

Deanna Miller from 3414 Spring Garden Rd. wanted to know who is responsible for the cow catcher that keeps clogging when it rains. She has lost everything three times in the last 6 months due to flooding in Spring Garden. She wanted to know if the County or Reserve Township is responsible for the pipes clogging. Commissioner Neurohr explained that Allegheny County improved the cow catcher and is responsible for Spring Garden Rd.

Jen Gill, 1910 Melvina St., voiced her concerns about her yard flooding 6 times over the last 8 months. She is concerned that water from Mt. Troy Rd. comes down into the drain that sits in front of her house.

Bob Vauter, 2026 Pittview Ave. would like the berm of the road built up so that water doesn't flow over the hillside.

James Jacob, 214 Karen Dr. voiced concerns about the garbage/recycling service. Service is not consistent. Believes they are overlooked because the homes are so close to Millvale.

Brian Andrews, Republic Services Executive Manager, spoke at the meeting about safety and public concerns.

Tom Latwin, 107 Arlington Ave., wanted to know how much the Township was borrowing for the Pittview slide. Wanted to know how much of that cost was going to be passed onto the residents.

<u>EXECUTIVE SESSION ANNOUNCEMENT – Commissioner Neurohr announced there will be a Public Meeting on August 13, 2018.</u>

<u>ADJOURNMENT</u> — There being no further business to discuss, Commissioner Sweeney moved to adjourn the meeting, with a second by Commissioner Killmeyer and carried. All in favor.

The meeting adjourned at 7:55 PM

Respectfully submitted,